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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

The Federal Air Marshal Service (FAMS) traces its history to the anti-hijacking

initiatives of the 1960s, and was drastically built up after the attacks of September 11, 2001. 

While undergoing this rapid build-up and deployment of air marshals, the Service has

encountered numerous problems that severely impact morale and, potentially, national security. 

The Committee on the Judiciary initiated an inquiry into the FAMS and has discovered that while

many of the problems facing the management of the FAMS could be easily remedied, they

remain unaddressed.  This report outlines key problems and provides recommendations.   

HISTORY OF THE FEDERAL AIR MARSHAL SERVICE

 Created  in 1961, the U.S. Sky Marshal Program (the legacy name of the FAMS) was a

reaction to the increased number of hijackings, which occurred when the Castro regime took

control of Cuba in 1958, and were further exacerbated after the failed Bay of Pigs invasion in

1961.  In the beginning stages of the program, marshals were placed upon aircraft at the request

of either a commercial air carrier or the Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI).  The program was

an initial success as the number of hijackings dramatically decreased between 1962 and 1967.1

In 1968, however, the trend reversed and the U.S. suffered 19 domestic hijack attempts

on U.S. flights to Cuba.  The trend continued into 1969 and after eight hijackings to Cuba in

January alone, the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) created the Task Force on the

Deterrence of Air Piracy (Task Force). One of the hallmarks of the Task Force was the creation

of the "hijacker profile."  By 1970, five air carriers were utilizing the "hijacker profile" system in
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duty. 

2.) The Committee requests an explanation by FAMS management as to why it continues to

enforce ADM 3700 that its own Office of Professional Legal Advisor has found

unenforceable for lack of constitutional permissibility.  

3.) The Committee requests a list of all media activities FAMS management has sanctioned,

authored and/or participated in since 2002.

CONCLUSION

Certainly the FAMS has come a long way since 9/11, but, as this report demonstrates,

there are necessary steps to be taken to make the Service the elite law enforcement agency it

should be.  DHS, TSA, and FAMS management should address the obvious shortcomings in

order to make FAMS a better agency.  Ensuring the anonymity of Federal Air Marshals should be

a top priority of the organization.  Steps should begin immediately to ensure that policy

initiatives are rapidly implemented to achieve this goal.  
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